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This Week’s Dazzling Dotties!  
Lots of children chosen for 
reading daily at home this week 
– thank you for your support 
with this. Regular reading is the 
best way to ensure your child 
progresses well.  
Others were chosen for never 
giving up, always being a good 
role model, enthusiasm for 
work and so much more. Well 
done everyone, we are very 
proud of you. 

  

 

What have we been up to…? 

This week we have very much enjoyed the lovely weather – Spring has finally arrived, and the children 

have been enjoying their playtimes in the lovely weather and in some cases working outside, or with the 

doors open! 

Please can I remind you to label every item of clothing that comes into school. All lost property without 

names on has now been placed in the Uniform Bank. Several very lovely coats are also in there – if you 

are still missing items, please have a look. The bank is open each Monday, Wednesday and Friday to 

source extra jumpers etc free of charge.  

Dothill Cup: This week the class earning an extra playtime is Mr Furey’s Year 5 class. Every time I see 
them, they are working hard, being respectful and taking their learning seriously, with a keenness to 
strive to improve. Well-deserved everyone! 
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Contact school on 01952 386870 or 

by email on dothill@taw.org.uk  

Don’t forget to check the school website for regular updates. 

www.dothillprimaryschool.co.uk  

Check out our Facebook page: Dothill Primary School, Telford 

31.03.25 

mailto:dothill@taw.org.uk
http://www.dothillprimaryschool.co.uk/


Attendance  
A huge well done to 5M for acheieving 99% attendance this week.  Also, well done to 6J, 4RL, 5F, 1G and 

2S who all have a class attendance above the school target of 96.6%

 

Motivating your child to attend school can be challenging, but here are some strategies that might help: 

Create a Positive Environment: Make school a positive experience by talking about the fun aspects, such 

as seeing friends, participating in interesting activities, and learning new things. Celebrate their 

achievements, no matter how small. 

Set a Routine: Establish a consistent morning routine that includes enough time for breakfast and 

getting ready without rushing. A calm start to the day can make a big difference in their attitude towards 

school. 

Involve Them in Decisions: Give your child some control over their school-related choices, like picking 

out their clothes or deciding what to have for lunch. This can help them feel more invested in their 

school day. 

Connect Learning to Interests: Relate school subjects to your child's interests. If they love animals, talk 

about how science can help them learn more about wildlife. Making connections to their passions can 

spark curiosity and motivation. 

Be Supportive and Understanding: Listen to your child's concerns about school and address any issues 

they might have, whether it's about schoolwork, friendships, or other challenges. Showing empathy and 

support can help them feel more comfortable and motivated. 

Reward and Encourage: Use positive reinforcement to encourage good attendance. This could be 

through verbal praise, stickers, or a small reward system for consistent attendance. 

Dates for your diary  

2.4.24               Year 4 Easter Workshop (All Saints)  
11.4.25  Break up for Easter  
28.4.25  Summer Term begins 
5.5.25               May Bank Holiday (school closed) 
23.4.25             Break up for May half term  
2.6.25               PD Day (children not in school) 
3.6.25               Children to return to school  
18.7.25             End of school year  
  

Ready 

Respectful 

Safe 

BE  YOUR  BEST 
 



 

Reminders 

Break time snacks 

We would like to remind you that break time snacks should be limited to fruit and vegetables only. 
Recently, we have noticed some snacks that do not comply with this healthy eating policy, including 
chocolate bars, cereal bars, hot cross buns, yogurt drinks, cheese dunkers, cookies, and mini biscuits. 

As part of the government’s initiative regarding healthy eating, we offer a piece of fresh fruit every day 
to all children in KS1 – your child therefore does not need to bring another snack into school.  

May I also remind you that water bottles should only contain water. Many thanks for your support. 

We appreciate your cooperation in ensuring that all pupils bring healthy snacks to school. This helps 
promote better nutrition and supports our efforts to create a healthy learning environment for all 
children. 

Lunch time waste 

We would like to inform you about new recycling regulations that have come into effect across England. 
These regulations require businesses to separate all food waste from other waste streams and present it 
separately for collection by an approved contractor. 

In our school, this means we need to ensure that children's break time snack waste is collected in the 
new classroom caddy bins. This waste will be composted on-site, supporting our commitment to 
sustainability. 

For children who have school dinners, please encourage them to eat the food they have chosen on their 
plate and avoid throwing it away. This practice not only teaches valuable life lessons about reducing 
waste but also helps our school manage its limited waste disposal space effectively. The collected waste 
will be picked up weekly. 

Thank you for your cooperation and support in helping us adhere to these new regulations. 

 

 

Mental Health 

Spending quality time together can greatly enhance the 

wellbeing of both parents and children. Here are some fun 

and engaging activities to consider for the evenings and 

weekend: 

Nature Walks and Hikes 

• Explore Local Parks: Visit nearby parks or nature 

reserves. Enjoy the fresh air and observe wildlife. 

• Scavenger Hunt: Create a nature scavenger hunt to make the walk more interactive and exciting. 

Arts and Crafts 

• DIY Projects: Engage in simple DIY crafts like painting, drawing, or making collages. Use recycled 

materials for eco-friendly projects. 

• Seasonal Crafts: Create crafts related to the current season, such as spring flowers  



Cooking Together 

• Bake Treats: Bake cookies, cupcakes, or other treats together. Let your child help with measuring and 

mixing ingredients. 

• Healthy Snacks: Prepare healthy snacks like fruit salads or smoothies. It's a great way to teach children 

about nutrition. 

Mindfulness and Relaxation 

• Yoga: Practice family yoga with simple poses suitable for children. It 

helps with relaxation and flexibility. 

• Meditation: Try guided meditation or breathing exercises to promote 

calmness and focus. 

Outdoor Games 

• Sports: Play sports like football, basketball, or frisbee in the backyard or local park. 

• Obstacle Course: Set up a fun obstacle course using household items. It's a great way to encourage 

physical activity. 

 

SEND 

We are really looking forward to seeing you at the SEND coffee morning next Monday, 

from 8:30am-10:00am. We are running the event on a drop-in basis, but it’s always 

helpful to have an idea of numbers so that we can cater for everyone appropriately. If 

you’d like to come along, please drop us a line at dothill.primarysend@taw.org.uk and 

we’ll save you a spot!  

Our featured link this week is from BBC Bitesize, a website more commonly 

associated with revision. BBC Bitesize’s SEND Tips and Advice page has a clear 

focus on neurodivergent conditions, although there are some great resources 

about speech and language difficulties too, along with some useful videos that 

help to explain the many acronyms surrounding SEND. Scan the QR code to find 

out more! 

        

EYFS 

Subitising Part 1  

Subitising is an important part of 
young children’s understanding 
of number sense. Subitising 
helps children to see numbers 
visually in their heads and recall them in their visual memory. This can support them in solving and 
manipulating numbers in maths. They can then attempt calculation strategies from a young age, 
such as number facts, doubling, halving and comparing numbers.  

 

mailto:dothill.primarysend@taw.org.uk
https://www.twinkl.co.uk/teaching-wiki/number-sense
https://www.twinkl.co.uk/teaching-wiki/visual-memory


Perceptual Subitising is the ability to recognise the number of objects in front of you without 
counting or grouping. This is instinctive.  Using fingers is a good way to develop children’s ability to 
subitise. Play ‘show me’ games, where children need to show the correct number of fingers in one 
go, rather than counting. Objects, such as interlocking cubes and counters on ten-frames, can also 
be used to develop subitising. 

 

Internet Safety Our recent online survey highlighted the number of children who use YouTube to 

watch videos. This free online safety guide focuses on YouTube. It highlights several risks such as 

connecting with strangers, inappropriate content and high visibility. YouTube Kids is a good alternative to 

help prevent your child from seeing inappropriate content.  

Free Online Safety Guide | YouTube 

 

https://nationalcollege.com/guides/youtube-2022

